

## The Captain's Log

Long Beach, MS. 39560 Member Gulf Yachting Association

FLEET CAPTAIN..... STANLEY J. PULASKI FLEET SURGEON . . . DR. DONALD L. ROBERTS TREASURER..... JOHN E. MONTGOMERY

#### **BOARD OF DIRECTORS**

TWO YEARS W. A. (SAM) MAXWELL ONE YEAR ROBERT J. CHRIST RICHARD V. DYMOND THOMAS HAMMACK, JR. W. H. (MAC) NELSON **GUY E. WOODARD** 

PAST COMMODORE.... THOMAS E. BARRETT EDITOR ..... LANITA MORSE



The Captain's Log
P. O. Box 97

Long Beach, MS. 39560 Member Gulf Yachting Association 868-8229

VOLUME III, No. 2



Dues are due and payable on 1st day of January and are considered delinquent after the 15th of February. (Please refer to your copy of By-Laws, Pg. 12)



For the members who have not seen the progress on our club house, we are including the above picture. The insulation board is shown, rough wiring is being accomplished. To get some idea as to size, you will note a person standing on the deck.

> A. J. BOICE, Commodore

### FROM THE BRIDGE:

TO OUR COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS: I would appreciate a list of members on your committee. Also, please pass on your calendar of events to Diane Evans, Chairperson of the Entertainment Committee.

TO DIANE EVANS AND HER COMMITTEE: I wish to say a wonderful evening was enjoyed by all who attended the Commodore's Ball. It was just GREAT!

Have you placed your LBYC burgee license plate on the front of your car?

Our Ladies Auxiliary really surprised your Flag Officers the evening of their dinner meeting held on Januaury 17, 1984. President Alice Allen presented your Commodore with a brass ship's bell for our club. The work of the Auxiliary, dedication to the club's success, and its cooperation is very much appreciated. The officers for 1984 are:

President - Alice Allen Vice President - Catherine Woodward 2nd Vice President - Lydia Rayner Treasurer - Lulla Bell Past President - Pat Newcomb

The Appliance and Furniture Committee has met and are very anxious to develop a furnishing program; one, giving priority to the essentials, as our finances permit. Don Evans suggested that possibly some of our members have furniture, appliances, pots, pans, etc. they would be willing to donate to our club. If so, please contact Pat Maxwell, a board member or the Commodore.

In order to print bonds for members, it was necessary to draw up a resolution and present it to the Board of Governors for approval. Mr. Richard Dymond accomplished this and it was approved by the board on January 23, 1984. The next step will be to print the bonds. We hope this will be accomplished and each member receives his/her bond prior to our grand opening.

- A. J. BOICE, Commodore -

Congratulations to Fleet Surgeon Don Roberts and his wife Beth on the birth of their daughter - Natalie Helen.



#### MARDI GRAS COMMITTEE

Mardi Gras is just around the corner and the Mardi Gras Committee has planned a fund raising event to raise funds to help build a LBYC float.

February 11th - Valentine's Party (will get you ready for the 14th) Kissing booth, hor d'ouevers. Raffle tickets are being sold (prizes - moonlight sail, basket of wine, box of candy).

Cost for party is \$3.00 per person, or \$5.00 per couple. Tickets at door. (with your ticket to party, you get 1 bar drink and a chance on a moonlight sail with your loved one).

Anyone interested in riding or helping build the float, contact Vivian Miller at 863-8940 or Robin Boy at 864-9875.

YOUNG MEMBERS NEEDED - TO RIDE AND HELP.

## **WANTED!**



A few pictures of regattas and other Yacht Club activities in 1983 for the scrapbook. Please submit pictures in an envelope with your name on it. Write the event and date on the back. Drop into the "Suggestion Box" at the club.

Fay Webb, Historian

# ANNOUNCING stuff we're gonna do

To celebrate the opening of the new club house, an all day event is being planned for the latter part of April. There will be rides in the Flying Scots in the afternoon, a pig roast, luau in the evening, and a dance at night. All members, their families and guests are welcome. More details in next newsletter.

Diane Evans, Entertainment Committee

Two of our members have been hospitalized, and we want them to know we miss them and hope for their quick recovery. Les Newcomb just returned from the hospital in Hattiesburg and Sam Maxwell remains in Memorial Hospital at the time the <u>Captain's Log</u> is written. We wish you both a speedy recovery.

\*





LADIES AUXILIARY:

Our thanks to Carolyn Fulton and our flag officers for a lovely evening, enjoyed by all. Please plan to join us at J.L.'s on the beach in Long Beach across from our new Yacht Club on February 21st for lunch. Lynn Phillips from the Glass Gallery in Gulfport will give a presentation on stained and beveled glass. It will be a very exciting and informative program. Our hostesses are — Doris Langton (864-3790), Gloria Webb (864-3257) and Barbara Goulet. Please RSVP to one of these ladies.

We now have 34 paid members as of now, and we are planning an active and fun filled year. Please get your \$10.00 dues to Lulla Bell, 816 Magnolia St., Long Beach MS 39560 by February 15th so your name and address will appear in our annual hand book. These are really important little books as they contain our auxiliary officers, dates, location and programs of monthly meetings, names, addresses, and phone numbers of membership, special committees and/or by-laws. Please get your dues in as soon as possible.

See you-all soon.

Aly Allen

ROLL CALLY

MEMBERSHIP REPORT

\*\*\*\*\*

We have two new families who have applied for membership. They are: Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Rogers, (V.P. Merchants Bank), 219 Royal Drive, Long Beach, MS. and Mr. and Mrs. Floyd H. Beaugez (Co-Inspector), 815 25th St., Gulfport, MS

If you have any comments, please notify Pat Newcomb, Chairperson of the Membership Committee or the Commodore.

Please follow through on any applicant who has not returned the forms and fee. We wish to process these as quickly as possible.

FEBRUARY 1984, Calendar of Events MONTH: SATURDAY FRIDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY **TUESDAY** [2] [3][ 4] [1]Hamburgers at club Entertainment Committee meet. 7 PM [ 9] [10] [ 5] [ 6] [7][8] [11]Valentine's Hamburgers at clubParty (Mardi Gras Race & Sail committee) meeting, 7 PM [16] [ 12] [13] [15] [14] [ 17] [ 18] Hamburgers at DEADLINE FOR NEWS-Flag Officers' LETTER INFO club meeting, 7:30 (Please put in suggestion box at club) [23] [ 19] 20 [ 24] [25] [21] [22]Board of. LBYC Auxiliary Hamburgers at Governor's meeting club meeting 7:30 PM [ 27] [ 26] [28]





**PISCES**